MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PITCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE CHURCH ON 

THURSDAY 23rd May 2019 AT 8:40 PM

Present:

Cllr Nigel Shaw 


Chairman

Cllr Philippa James

Vice Chairman 

Cllr Beverly Gorton
Apologies: 

Cllr Michael Little 

Cllr Felicity Broom

County Councillor Keith Rippington

District Councillor Nigel Cooper

1.
TO ELECT A CHAIRMAN

The Council unanimously agreed to appoint Cllr Nigel Shaw as its Chairman.

2.
TO ELECT A VICE CHAIRMAN

The Council unanimously agreed to appoint Cllr Phillippa James as its Vice Chairman.
3.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were noted for County Councillor Keith Rippington, District Councillor Nigel Cooper, Cllr Michael Little and Cllr Felicity Broom. 
4.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.
5.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 14th MARCH 2019 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

6
MATTERS ARISING NOT ON THIS AGENDA

a. The Council recorded the resignation of Cllr Felicity Broom. The Council will write a formal letter thanking Cllr Broom for her work and support – especially for the work undertaken for the Parish Council website. The Clerk to confirm formal process for advertising a casual vacancy. 
b. The Council to write a letter to Stephen King thanking him for his service to the village.
c. The Council approved footpath work to be undertaken by the Cotswold Wardens. The Vice Chairman will arrange a site visit with the Cotswold Wardens.

d. The Council agreed to complete this years DPI forms electronically.
7.
PHONE KIOST UPDATE 
Resthaven Nursing Home has expressed an interest in adopting the BT phone kiosk. Confirmation from management has been requested - awaiting response. 

Councillor Gorton suggested the final resting place for the phone kiosk should be decided by the villagers. The Council raised concerns regarding moving and funding repair costs if the Council were to take ownership.  
The Council agreed that siting the phone kiosk at Resthaven would be the best option. 

8.          The Council agreed not to become members of the Stroud District Road Safety Group at this time. 

9.
The Clerk informed the Council that a new Neighbourhood Warden was in post. There is little requirement for Neighbourhood Warden involvement in Pitchcombe at present, however the Council expressed their appreciation at how valuable their service was. The Clerk will enquire about the existing issue with the external gate lights at Halfway Cottage.
10. 
The Chairman has recently sought quotes to purchase a Council laptop PC for use of the Parish Clerk, the details of which were circulated to the Councillors prior to the Parish Council meeting. The suggestions were approved. In the absence of a card account the Council agreed that the Chairman will personally purchase the lap top and claim re-imbursement from the Council. 
11. 
FINANCE 

a.
To approve the accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:



Community First (insurance)

219.54




I Crowe (Audit)



25.00



Website hosting 


120.00



Total Invoices for payment:

364.54 



The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To sign the annual governance statement  
The Council unanimously agreed to sign the annual governance statement. 

c. To adopt the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2019
The Council unanimously agreed to adopt the accounts. 
12. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 13th September in the Pitchcombe Village Hall at 7.30 pm
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.20 PM 
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